NOTICE OF A PUBLIC HEARING

A Public Hearing is scheduled for Tuesday, November 9, 2021 at 7:00 P.M.
in the River Oaks City Council Chambers located at 4900 River Oaks Blvd. in
River Oaks, Texas in order to receive public input on the CDBG-CV Community
Development Block Grant Program—Coronavirus that will prepare, prevent
and respond to coronavirus using Tarrant County’s share of HUD’s CDBG —
Care’s Act funds (CDBG-CV) for the City of River Oaks involving a project for the
expansion of the River Oaks Fire Station at 4900 River Oaks Blvd. that was
originally designed as a Volunteer Fire Station and has since become a full time
Fire & Emergency Medical Department, so that now with the new firefighters and
emergency medical technicians staffed on shifts 24 hours a day, 7 days a week
the department is in need of renovation to accommodate the increased fire and
medical responses and in providing adequate spacing, facilities, equipment and
supplies. For more information please contact the Public Works Director at 817-
626-5421, extension 322 or the City Manager at 817-626-5421, extension 324.

I certify that the above notice of public hearing was posted on the City’s Website
at www.riveroakstx.com and on the bulletin board outside the River Oaks City
Hall, 4900 River Oaks Blvd., a place that is accessible to the general public at all
times, and that said notlce was posted on Thursday, October 28, 2021 at
5:45 P.M.

CITY MANAGER



